
E D I T O R ' S N O T E S

A new scholarly journal, Labor History, has been announced for publication
in late 1959 or i960. Richard B. Morris is chairman of the editorial board. Manu-
scripts should be address to Dr. Norman Jacobs, editorial director, Care of The
Tamiment Institute, 7 East 15th Street, New York 3, New York.

The first issue of Business History (F. E. Hyde editor, Liverpool University
Press) was published in December, 1958. Issued biannually the new journal has
a subscription rate of 30/ or $5. The first number contains an introduction by
T. S. Ashton, four articles, and six book reviews. Although a variety of topics is
covered, this issue will be of particular value to those interested in the history of
the iron industry of Great Britain.

Three one thousand dollar prizes are to be awarded annually by the American
Academy of Arts and Sciences for unpublished monographs, one each in the
following fields; humanities, social sciences, and physical and biological sciences.
Monographs are defined as "scholarly contributions to knowledge, too long for
an article in a learned journal and too specialized for a general book." Inquiries
should be addressed to The Committee on Monograph Prizes, American Academy
of Arts and Sciences, 280 Newton Street, Boston 46, Massachusetts.

At a meeting of the trustees held on February 22 of this year, Arthur H. Cole
resigned as chairman of the Committee on Research in Economic History. George
Rogers Taylor was elected to the vacancy created by this resignation. It was
voted at the meeting to change the name of the organization to the Council on
Research in Economic History.
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